





CLASS NOTES (
1970s

Tom M. Hughes, MA’70, PhD’74, is a
professor emeritus of computer science at
Kentucky State University in Frankfort,
where he lives.

Steven J. Dick, BA’71, MA’74, PhD’77,
is the chief historian for NASA and Director
of the NASA History Office. He obtained his
bachelor’s degree in astrophysics, and an MA
and PhD in history and philosophy of science
from IU. Dick worked as an astronomer and
historian of science at the U. S. Naval Obser-
vatory in Washington, D.C. for 24 years, in-
cluding three years on a mountaintop in New |

SPOTLIGHT

workshop in Bonn.

Allen receives Humboldt Research Award

Professor Colin Allen was chosen by the Alexander von
Humboldt Foundation to receive a Humboldt Research
Award. The foundation promotes cooperation between
excellent scientists and scholars. Allen will spend

part of the coming year in Germany, where he'll be a
guest and collaborator of Professor Albert Newen (in
Bochum, Germany) and as a member of the working
group of Professor Andreas Bartels. In connection, he’'ll
be a panelist at the European Society for Philosophy &
Psychology meeting in Bochum, and participate in a
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Zealand, before joining NASA Headquarters
in 2003. Among his books are Plurality of
Worlds: The Origins of the Extratervestrial Life
Debate from Democritus to Kant (1982), The
Biological Universe: The Twentieth Century
Extratervestrial Life Debate and the Limits
of Science (1996), and Life on Other Worlds
(1998). His most recent books are The Liv-
ing Universe: NASA and the Development of
Astrobiology (2004 ), and a comprehensive
history of the U. S. Naval Observatory, Sky
and Ocean Joined: The U. S. Naval Observa-
tory, 1830-2000 (2003). The latter received
the Pendleton Prize of the Society for His-
tory in the Federal Government. Dick is the
recipient of the Navy Meritorious Civilian
Service Medal, the NASA Group Achieve-

ciplinary program in astrobiology, and the

Astronomy of the American Astronomi-
cal Society. He has served as Chairman of
the Historical Astronomy Division of the

the International Astronomical Union, and
as President of the Philosophical Society of
Washington. Dick lives in Ashburn, Va.

1980s

Eric C. Barnes, MA’89, PhD’90, is a pro-
tessor and chairman of the Department of
Philosophy at Southern Methodist Univer-

ment Award for his role in NASA’s multidis-

2006 LeRoy E. Doggett Prize for Historical

American Astronomical Society, as President
of the History of Astronomy Commission of

Student presentations 2009-2010

Many students presented papers at local conferences and workshops, such as those
organized by the Center for the History of Medicine and those in conjunction with the U
College of Arts and Sciences Fall 2009 Themester on “Evolution, Diversity, and Change.”
Our graduate students are also visible on a national and international scale. This year:

e Karin Ekholm gave a talk on 17th-century chemistry at the HPS Department in
Cambridge, England

e Andy Fiss presented on “The Effects of the Civil War on College-Level Math
Education” in Washington, D.C.

e Scott Hyslop was invited to present a paper in Ghent, Belgium, on Huygens and
“Algebraic collisions: Challenging Descartes with Cartesian methods.”

e Jun Otsuka presented a paper on “Graphical causal model and the interventionist
theory of causation” in Osaka, Japan.

e Cesare Pastorino presented his research on Francis Bacon at the HSS meeting in
Phoenix and at London University.

e  Evan Ragland was invited to present “Taste and knowledge in chymical medicine in
the mid-17th century” at Harvard.

e Allen Shotwell was invited to present a paper on Renaissance anatomy at the
National Library of Medicine in Bethesda, Md., and gave a talk on “Vesalius and the
book trade” at the Southern Association for the History of Medicine, Louisville, Ky.

e  Kent van Cleave spoke at ISHPSSB in Australia on “Biological information: a
metaphor gone amok.”

Read more about recent student presentations at www.indiana.edu/~hpscdept/.

sity in Dallas. His research focuses on the
philosophy of science, including the nature
of scientific progress, scientific explanation,
confirmation theory, and the realist-anti
realist debate. In his spare time he is a fan of
bluegrass music and Asian cuisine.

1990s

Jeffrey E. Kosokoff, MA /MLS’94, is direc-
tor of library and information technology

at the Edwin Ginn Library at the Fletcher
School of Tufts University in Medford, Mass.
He was formerly a librarian for the Ex Libris
Group in Newton, Mass.

Elizabeth Green Musselman, MA’95,
PhD’99, is an associate professor of history
and chairwoman of the Department of His-
tory at Southwestern University in George-
town, Texas. Her areas of expertise include
the history of science and British and imperial
history; she is particularly interested in the
historical relationship between the sciences
and society and the sciences in non-western
contexts. Musselman’s book, Nervous
Conditions: Science and the Body Politic in the
Industrial Age, was published by the State
University of New York Press in 2006. In her
spare time she an avid knitter.

2000s

Narisara Murray, MA’01, PhD’04, and her
husband, John McDermott, are the owners
and operators of three photography galleries
in Siem Reap, Cambodia. The McDermott
Gallery 1 and the Red Gallery are located in
the Old French Quarter, and the McDermott
Gallery 2 is in the Old Market area of the city.
Murray and her husband live in Siem Reap.

To submit information: Use the form on the
back page, write to the IU Alumni Association
at 1000 E. 17th St., Bloomington, IN 47408,
or visit the IUAA on the Web: alumni.indiana.
edu/classnotes.
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on Sept. 1, 2010.

Visit alumni.iu.edu
or call (800) 824-3044.

ﬂLUMNI ASSOCIATION

CONNECTING ALUMNI. SERVING IU.

INDIANA UNIVERSITY Virgil T. DeVault Alumni Cent Nonprofit Org.

1000 East 17th Street

(ﬂLUMNI ASSOCIATION Bloomington, Indiana 47408- Postage

PAID
Indiana University
Alumni Association

HPSC ALUMNI: WHAT'S NEW WITH YOU?

The 1U Alumni Association is charged with maintaining vecords for all IU alumni.
Please print as much of the following information as you wish. Updates are used as class
notes and belp keep IU’s alumni vecovds accurate and up to date. Attach additional
pages if necessary. Mail to the address above, or fiux to (812) 855-8266. To update online,
visit http://alumni.indiana.edu/directory.

Name Date

Preferred name

Last name while at TU
IU Degree(s)/Yr(s)
Univ. ID # (PeopleSoft) or last four digits of SS #
Home address

Home phone
City State Zip

Business title

Company/Institution

Company address

Work phone
City State Zip
* E-mail

* Home page URL

* Please indicate clearly upper and lower case.
Mailing address preference: O Home O Business

Spouse name

Last name while at IU

IU Degree(s)/Yr(s)
Your news:

[ Please send me information about IU Alumni Association membership.

IUAA membership is now 80 percent tax deductible. It includes membership in the
IU College of Arts & Sciences Alumni Association and in your local alumni chapter.
To join: Go to www.alumni.indiana.edu or call (800) 824-3044.

Connect! Search “IUALUMNI” I
on Facebook and Twitter. facebook :l 4




